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As I understand the facts:

The law firm provides one of its attorneys to perform legal services for a municipality. It's usually the 
same attorney every time. The firm sends an invoice to the municipality, and the municipality pays the 
firm. The municipality does not issue a Form 1099. The attorney is paid by the law firm. Small 
municipalities essentially contract out for these services when they can't afford their own full time city 
attorney.

The question is whether the IRS should assert that the attorney is an employee of the municipality, rather 
than an employee (or partner) of the law firm for purposes of the services provided to the municipality.  

My answer is no. The attorney is not an employee of the municipality.
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